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—

The Honorable Ernest F. Ho l l ings
Chairman
National  Ocean Policy Study
Uni ted  S ta tes  Sena te
Washington, D. C. 20510

The Honorable John P. Murphy
Chairman
Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairmen:

On behalf  of  the Board of the Office of  Technology Assessment,
we  a re  fo rward ing  to  you  the  repor t ,  Es tab l i sh ing a 200-Mile
F i sher ies  Zone .

This report  concludes OTA’s assessment of important  problems
and opportunit ies  which resul t  from implementat ion of  the
Fishery Conservation and Management Act of 1976, which became
ef fec t ive  March  1  o f  th i s  yea r .

The assessment was conducted in accord with a request  from
the Senate National  Ocean Policy Study in January 1974,  and
a subsequent request  by the House Merchant Marine and Fisheries
Committee.
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The Honorable Edward M. Kennedy
Chairman of the Board
Office of Technology Assessment
U.S. Congress
Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

The enclosed report ,  Establishing a 200-Mile Fisheries Zone,
presents OTA’s analysis  of  important  problems and opportunit ies
which result  from implementing the Fishery Conservation and
Management Act of 1976.

The assessment which led to this  report  was requested by the
Chairmen of the Senate National Ocean Policy Study and the House
Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee. The assessment was con-
ducted by the Oceans Program staff of OTA with input from
represen ta t ives  o f  the  f i sh ing  indus t ry  and  government  agenc ies
which  a re  invo lved  in  ca r ry ing  ou t  p rov i s ions  o f  the  l eg i s l a t ion
which  ex tended  U.S .  ju r i sd ic t ion  over  commerc ia l  f i she r i e s  ou t
to  the  200-mi le  l imi t .

The report  analyzes four major aspects of the new fisheries
law: 1)  en fo rcement  o f  f i she r i e s  r egu la t ions  and  U.S .  ju r i s -
d ic t ion  ove r  the  f i she ry  zone ; 2) management of the new fishery
zone ;  3) i n fo rmat ion  which  wi l l  be  needed  fo r  implementa t ion  o f
the law; and  4 )  oppor tun i t i e s  fo r  expand ing  and  r ev i t a l i z ing  the
U.S .  f i sh ing  indus t ry  a s  a  r e su l t  o f  implementa t ion  o f  the  l aw.
Among the conclusions of  the report  are suggest ions for  four
p i lo t  p ro jec t s  wh ich  cou ld  a id  Federa l  agenc ies  in  de te rmin ing
the most  successful  and cost-effect ive means of  implementing
cer ta in  aspec t s  o f  the  l aw.

This transmittal  includes two volumes: the  a s sessment  r epor t
and working papers which provide back-up material  for  discus-
s ions  in  the  r epor t .

DEPUTY DIRECTOR

. . .
Ill
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Preface
This report, “Establishing a 200-Mile Fishery Zone,” is the result of a

study of the major problems and opportunities which may occur because of
the Fishery Conservation and Management Act of 1976. The study was re-
quested by Senator Ernest F. Hollings on behalf of the Senate National
Ocean Policy Study in January 1974, and by former Representative Lenore
K. Sullivan of the House Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee in April
1974. Upon retirement, Mrs. Sullivan was replaced by Representative John
Murphy as Chairman of that Committee. These requests were endorsed by
Senator Edward M. Kennedy in September 1975, and subsequently approved
for execution by the Technology Assessment Board.

The report was prepared by the Oceans Program staff of OTA with the
assistance of advisors from the fishing industry, Government, and academia
who reviewed draft materials and provided guidance.

The work undertaken by the Office of Technology Assessment, and
reported in this document, was confined to evaluation of techniques which
will be used for enforcing regulations in the 200-mile fishery zone, problems
which may be encountered in the management of fisheries, and information
which will be needed in order to implement the Fishery Conservation and
Management Act of 1976. This limited scope made it possible for OTA to
offer specific criticism of existing systems and specific suggestions for con-
gressional action to further improve fisheries conservation and manage-
ment.

The Technology Assessment Board, governing body of OTA, approves
the release of this report, which identifies a range of viewpoints on a signifi-
cant issue facing the U.S. Congress. The views expressed in this report are
not necessarily those of the Board, the OTA Advisory Council, or of in-
dividual members thereof.


